
   

The newsletter has a new look and we need your 

help! We are looking for a catchy new name,                

maybe a play on words or a name that rhymes. We 

are hoping the new ñnewsletterò becomes a                   

beloved fixture of the Southminster Community. We 

hope to continue the resident story portion with 

more exciting content about your neighbors. If you 

have a story to tell please share it. As a community, 

we love to hear from our residents, share a review 

of restaurant you visited, tell us about an interesting 

endeavor your grandchild has had, or how you 

made your first friend at Southminster. You may 

submit a newsletter name and your story to                               

Life Enrichment.  

4/3 MEDICINE DISPOSAL  

4/4 NATIONAL WALKING DAY 

4/5 MENôS CLUB BBQ 

4/9  CHILDRESS WINERY TRIP 

4/10 GEP READING BUDDIES 

4/11 ONE LIBRARY AT A TIME 

4/12  MOBILITY PRESENTATION 

4/12  GEP SPRING CONCERT 

4/16 CONCERTðGEORGE DEMOTT 

4/17
&18 RESIDENT FORUMS 

4/19 STORYTELLING HIGH TEA 

4/19 BALLROOM DANCING 

4/20 COURTYARD CONCERT 

4/23 CENTER CITY CONCERTS 

4/23 MENôS SHELTER 

4/24 CLT VILLAGE NETWORK 

4/26  RAPTOR CENTER WALK 

4/26 BIG DADDYôS 

4/27 VOLUNTEER COCKTAIL PARTY 

4/30 DINNER AT TUPELO HONEY 

A˞ˠʳʕ aʠ ʆ ʱlˉnɨʍ 

https://www.southminster.org/
https://www.southminster.org/
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Genevieve Keller 4/1 

Traude Koenig 4/2 

Col. Moe Ward 4/3 

Roland Elliot 4/10 

Pegi Atma 4/11 

Kash Long 4/11 

Henry Cranford  4/12 

Joyce Farrow 4/12 

Elizabeth Raby  4/12 

Barbara Miller 4/14 

Harrold Vaughn 4/15 

Mary LaRoach 4/16 

Bonnie Johnson 4/17 

Norene Payne 4/18 

Lib Gibbes 4/18 

Gail Grim 4/18 

Anne Davant 4/19 

Tom Coppedge 4/24 

Mary Heath 4/27 

Duane Bruch 4/30 

Richard Darragh 4/30 

Barbara Powell 4/30 

Zeke Foard 4/30 

 
 

Doris Day April 3rd 

Betty Davis April 5th 

Gregory Peck April 5th 

Billie Holiday April 7th 

Leonardo da Vinci April 15th 

Duke Ellington  April 29th 

Book Reading & Discussion 
with Rev. Lisa Saunders 

Mondays at 3:00 pm 
Great Room B 

Memoir, Even at the Grave 

TED Talks Tuesday Tuesdays at 1:15 pm 
Theater 

Stimulate your brain with various 
topics each week! 

Sing Along with Madeline 
Chandler 

Wednesday, April 4, 3:00 pm 
Great Room B 

Sing your favorite songs with 
friends and neighbors. 

iPad Club Tuesday, April 10, 10:00 am 
Great Room A 

Pictures, Part 2 

Laughter is the Best Medicine 
with Chaplain Hudson 

Tuesday, April 10, 2:00 pm 
Great Room A 

Share stories about animals that 
have been part of your life. 

BINGO! Wednesday, April 11 & 25,  
7:00 pm, Great Room B 

$1 per card to play 

Social Bridge Saturday, April 14, 1:00 pm 
First Floor East Wing Card Room 

Sign up on CATIE or by calling 
ext. 8888. 

Southminster Book Club Tuesday, April 17, 7:30 pm 
Great Room A 

The Sparrow by Doria Russell. 
Call Kathy Simpson x7153 for 
copies. 

Wellness Wednesday Wednesday, April 18, 3:00 pm 
Great Room C 

Oral Hygiene for Seniors 
 

TRIVIA! Tuesday, April 24, 3:00 pm 
Lounge 

Craft beer and competition! 

https://www.southminster.org/
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Gary Hudson 

 

Recently, I read, ñGrief is about love.ò These are such truthful words. Anytime we lose someone whom we 

love, or lose something we value, we grieve. Carol Staudacher in her book on grief writes, ñThe death of a 

loved one is, for most of us, the most profound emotional experience we will ever have to endure. Dealing 

with the deep and prolonged grief that follows a loss may well the most painful and disturbing challenge of 

our lives.ò Yes, grief is about love and sadness, guilt, yearning, anger, confusion, fear and more. 

For six Thursdays, beginning on Thursday, April 26 and ending on Thursday, May 31 from 3:00 to 4:30, I 

will be leading a grief support group. Our primary resource will be a book titled, ñUnderstanding Your 

Grief: Ten Essential Touchstones for Finding Hope and Healing Your Heart,ò by Alan D. Wolfelt. It is the 

best and most comprehensive book on grief I have read.  

If you have lost a spouse, a child, a grandchild, a brother or sister, a friend, a home, a pet, or you have 

had a loss of health, I encourage you to be a part of this upcoming grief support group. The only cost is 

$10.00 for the book. If you would like to be a participant, please contact me at 6857.  

A Review by Barbara Bell                                                      
 

Good Grief!  What a show!  The Hunchback of Notre 

Dame may not have a catchy tune like many great 

shows, but it is one terific, extraordinary, almost             

perfect production and the thundering applause and 

standing ovation made me think others were just as 

enthusiastic as I. 

I could hardly belive my eyes ï the staging, the sets, 

the costuming, and my ears kept me thinking ñThis is 

a high school production?  This canôt be a high 

school production.ò  BUT it was and it breaks my 

heart that you wonôt get to see it, hear it, love 

it.  Why?  The show will be running the last two 

weekends in March but this newsletter will be out in 

April. 

Of course Victor Hugo wrote the original novel about 

the hunchback long ago but this musical format was  

introduced on a Disney film and this special                         

production is the work of Ardrey Kellôs Fine Arts                     

Department and Ardrey Kell is a High School so                  

remember that name.  They will most certainly come 

up with other great shows in the future.    

This Hunchback  will certainly hang in my memory for 

a long time.  I was amazed at the wonderful          

voices, the fantastic set of the Cathedral of Notre 

Dame, the duet between the leading lady and her 

man.  What can I say?  ñIt was goodòand I will be on 

the bus from Southminster to Ardrey Kell High School 

the next time I hear they are at it again 

PS.  This is not my first theatre experience, in case 

you are wondering.  I have been fortunate enough to 

see dozens of professional shows, college                             

productions and high school plays.  I was married to 

a theatre critic in the D.C. area for a while and we 

spent a lot of time at Kennedy Center and other great 

venues.  I do love theatre and especially musical                  

theatre and I know a good show when I see one. 

https://www.southminster.org/
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Employee SpotlightðBrigitte Oger, Pastry Chef 

By Mary Irving Campbell 
When our delightful friends in Life Enrichment     
announced in February that the monthly Trivia 
game was being upgraded, I felt a bit dismayed.  
The arrangements in the Lounge were cozy.             
Samplers of craft beers were served on placemats 
imprinted with poetic descriptions of beer flavors.                  
Occasionally I was part of a winning team.  Great 
fun! 

 

Nevertheless, conversations at rival tables were 
easily overheard and contriving the right questions 
for our bunch of retirees was challenging work for 
Life Enrichment.  A vast store of knowledge resides 
at Southminster. 

 

Winning at Trivia is largely a matter of luck, as you 
may know.  A question about Greek Mythology, for 
example, is perfect for Ned Fox, a Trivia regular, 
while Irwin Stolz has no trouble with Big Band/Jazz/
Tommy Dorsey questions.  Carolyn Ruppenthal 
recognized a method of cooking called ñpoaching.ò  
The Olmsteds know their geography. The                    
Southminster physicians-in-residence know                   
chemistry and biology. Everyone struggled with the 
height of Mt. Everest and the composition of                    
rhinoceros horn.  How many paintings did Van 
Gogh sell in his lifetime?  How many pints of blood 

in the human body? A lucky guess can often win 
the day.   

 

Dismayed at the prospect of changing a favorite 
activity, I am thrilled to report that Trivia in its new                   
location ï the Great Roomðis better than ever.  
With room for many more tables, now widely 
spaced apart, the debate and conversation are                
lively.  The new Master of Ceremonies projects his 
thought-provoking questions on a large screen,       
easily viewed.  Time is given to ponder and enjoy 
craft beer, assorted beverages, and snacks, as well 
as the wealth of wisdom and experience among    
fellow residents. 

 

The very engaging MC, Rich Lange,                       
understands how retirees think.  Also, he gives                
bonus questions which can catapult a losing team 
to the top instantly, a la TV ñ Jeopardyò.  The MC 
listens to the ladies who request more questions 
about cooking and movies.  After all, they say, we 
never read Boys Life in our childhood.  The spirit of 
competition is part of the game, but exercising the 
mind is the goal, and Rich Lange adds joy to the 
effort. 

 

Come join the fun of Trivia on April 24 at 3:00 p.m.  
No need to make a reservation.  Just take a seat at 
a table. New knowledge and new friends are             
guaranteed ï with a little bit of Luck! 

Brigitte Oger came to Southminster, not for the tra-
ditional reason of finding a job. She was actually 
looking for space ï to begin her dream of owning a 
from-scratch cake co. She had worked with Chef 
Ryan and Chef Phillip at the local competition din-
ing series, and approached Salem Suber, Director 
of Culinary Services, about the possibility of using 
Southminsterôs kitchen after hours to perfect her 
cake-making art. Salem shrewdly said yes, if she 
would work as part of his Culinary Team for a year.  
 

At Southminster Brigitte became our pastry chef 
and worked on bringing Southminsterôs pastries up 
to the same standard used for our savory cuisine. 
She has also created a guide book for those who 
come after her. She spent her days creating unique 

and delicious pastries and cakes for our residents, 
and at night she would turn to her own business 
and work for long hours on Craft Cakes CLT.  
 

Craft Cakes CLT specializes in niche-style butter 
cream cakes, catering to those who appreciate a 
farm-to-table philosophy in baked goods. In May 
she moves into her new space with Chocolatier Esa 
Weinreb, who owns The Underground Truffle. 
Sheôs also looking forward to getting more than 4 
hours of sleep each night!  
 

Check out Craft Cakes CLT on Instagram, on Face-
book and on her website: www.craftcakesCLT.com. 
You can also visit her at the Plaza Midwood 
Farmerôs Market from 9:00 am ï 1:00 pm every 
Saturday. 

https://www.southminster.org/
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Volunteer Corner 
Volunteer Appreciation Cocktail Party 

Friday, April 27
th
  

4:30 pm - Great Room B 
 

We appreciate all of our resident and non-resident volunteers that help keep Southminster 
running. Enjoy a complimentary cocktail and thank a volunteer for their dedication.  

GEP Reading  
Buddy Program  

with 1st grade students 
 

 Tuesday, April 10
th
  

3:55 pm - Great Room B 
 

Please volunteer one hour of your time to read 

with students from The Greater Enrichment after 

school program. We need your help to continue 

the success of this program.   

Sandwich Making  

for Menôs Shelter  

 Monday,  April 23
rd
  

2:30 pm - Craft Room 

Serve Dinner 
aʠ Mˏʘ�·ʟ Sɯʮlɾˏʞ  

 

Monday,  April 23
rd
  

4:45 pm - Front Entrance 

Old Masters  
Best of Show Winners 

ñBest of Showò- Anne Jones 
1st Runner-Upï Fancis Huff 
2nd Runner-UpðAnn Stewman  

Southminster Studies   

Every Monday, 1:30 pm - Great Room B  

Monday, April 2
nd  
Machiavelli, The Prince 

 

Monday April 9
th 
Plato, Republic 

 

Monday, April 16
th 
John Stuart Mill, On Liberty 

Monday, April 23
rd 
Sir Thomas Malory, Morte dôArthur 

 

Monday, April 30
th 
Johann Wolfgang von Goethe, 

Faust, Part 1 

 Sewing Machine Tutorial  
 

Thursday, April 26
th

 
3:00 pm- Craft Room 

 

Missing the use of a sewing machine? Barbara Welch and Jemele Sanderson will teach you how to thread 

wind bobbins and sew on the craft room sewing machines, great for doing some simple repairs or even to 

make a quilt.  

https://www.southminster.org/

